
Fayetteville, North Carolina

January 8, 1949

Mr Kermit Geary,
R.F.D. #2, Walnutport, Pa.

Dear Kermit,

Was very happy to receive your interesting letter of 1-2-49.
Was very disappointed however to hoar that you didnot receive my
verification of your reception report on 4-5-48. Am very happy
that I have tie privilege to confirm it personally at this time
however. I do realize the importanceo of Broadcast Engineers full
cooperation in matters of this kind due to the fact that I am both
a B.C. Engineer and a "HAM.". My call is W4ORM.

Yours was the most ccmplete report I have received in some time.
The morning of 1-2-49 I was on the ait. from 12:00 Midnight until
shortly alter 4:00 AM. You evidently were not listening at that
time as I have not received a report of that. (Have to get a little

sleep I guess).

Of course I would like to verify the report of your reception
on New Years Eve. It was correct in every detail with my log except
that your sign off was 2:02 AM my log says sign off was at 2:03

AM. However we won't squabble over one minue as these Western Union
cioilks we have are never right.

Best of luck to you on your DX activities and if we can be of
further assistance to you and your cause please don't hesitate for
one minute to call on us

Best of 73's and Dx to you,

f9red P. Jordan

Chief Engineer ME
Fayet t. eville, North Carolina


